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SUBJECT/TITLE
Voluntary Environmental Remediation Program

SPONSOR
Rep. Paul Bather

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;

Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County clerks' office

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 755 promotes voluntary cleanup and redevelopment of properties suspected of environmental contamination by establishing a Voluntary Environmental Remediation Program.  Property owners who apply to the program submit a remediation work plan, schedule, estimated costs, and an agreement to reimburse the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Cabinet all reasonable costs of review and oversight of the project.  Upon successful completion of a remediation project the issuance of a covenant not to sue shall be a final agency action.  The person receiving the covenant is to file a record of the covenant among the real estate records in the office of the county clerk.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The impact of HB 755 is indeterminable, but is expected to be minimal.  County clerks do not expect the filing of covenants not to sue to constitute a significant increase in their workload.  Additionally, the fee for filing a covenant would be $9.00, with the small number of filings expected it is not anticipated that this will result in either significant revenue, or increase in the workload for county clerks.  Additionally, county clerks indicated that the covenant not to sue would also serve as a public notice that some environmental remediation was necessary for a particular property.  There is not sufficient data to accurately estimate the impact on the value of the property in question, and consequently on the counties' property taxes.  However, due to the limited number of sites anticipated, changes to the overall collection of property taxes is expected to be minimal.  Proponents of HB 755 state that the environmental remediation program will also provide economic benefits by improving the tax base in areas where environmental degradation has reduced property values.

DATA SOURCE(S)
Dan Risch, LRC; James Lewis, President, KY County Clerks' Association;    Don Blevins, Fayette County Clerk; Bonnie Biemer, Louisville Development Authority
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